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 Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C     16 February 2025 

Building a Christ-centred community of Love and Mercy 

www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

PYMBLE CATHOLIC PARISH 
SACRED HEART & OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR 

 

Pymble Parish is under the Pastoral care of  the Salvatorian Fathers 

CELEBRATING JUBILEE YEAR 

POPE FRANCIS’ PRAYER INTENTION 
FOR FEBRUARY 

FOR VOCATIONS TO THE PRIESTHOOD 
AND RELIGIOUS LIFE 

Let us pray that the 
ecclesial community might 
welcome the desires and 

doubts of those young 
people who feel a call to 

serve Christ’s mission in the 
priesthood and religious 

life. 

A warm welcome  

to all our 

Parishioners and 

visitors who are 

participating in 

Mass with us this 

weekend. 

 
 

Baptisms at  
Pymble Parish 

 

Our upcoming Baptism Formation 
Class will be held on:  

 

Wednesday, 19 February 2025     
 

at  7:30pm  
 

at Sacred Heart Church  
 

 
Bookings are essential, please  

contact the Parish office on  
9144 2702 or via email on 

office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 
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Principal: Kerry Paxton  

Telephone: (02) 7256 2142  

www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au 
 

Principal: Jodi Jefferson 

Telephone: (02) 7256 2101 

www.olpsdbb.catholic.edu.au 

Youtube QR code: 

Parish Team 

Pastoral care  

Salvatorian Fathers 

Parish Priest: Fr. Ireneusz Czech SDS 

Email: fr.irek@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Youtube: youtube.com/@IreneuszCzech  
 

Parish Staff 
Parish Secretary: Daniela Foote 

Email: daniela@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Assistant Secretary: Claudia Chen 

Email: claudia@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Sacramental & CCD Coordinator: Rebecca Lloyd-Jones 

Email: rebecca@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Parish Mass Times  

 
Sacred Heart  
2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble NSW 2073 
 

Weekdays:  
Tuesday to Friday 9:00am  

Rosary: Tuesday to Friday after morning Mass 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Friday after morning Mass 
 

Weekend: 
Sunday: 9:30 am and 6:00 pm   
 

Reconciliation:  

Tuesday - Friday before Mass 

Sunday before the 9.30 am Mass & at 5:30 pm 
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour  
64 Kendall St, West Pymble, NSW, 2073 
 
Weekend:  
Saturday: 9:00 am 

Saturday: 5:00 pm (Vigil Mass) 

Sunday: 8:00 am (Quiet Mass) 
 

Reconciliation:  
Saturday 9.30 am, 4:45 pm 

Sunday 7:45 am 

Contact details  

Address:  2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble, NSW 2073 

Postal address: PO BOX 231 Turramurra NSW 2074 

Telephone: (02) 9144 2702 

Email: office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Website: www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Office hours:  Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 4pm &  

Friday 8.30am to 1pm  

For information about Weddings please contact  

Daniela in the Parish Office.  

For information about the sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation,   

Reconciliation and First Eucharist, please contact  

Rebecca at rebecca@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Pymble Men’s Group meetings for 2025 are as follows: 

First Wednesdays of Each Month 

Prayers before the Blessed Sacrament with an opportunity for 

reconciliation, followed by light supper at Sacred Heart Church  

‘crying room’ 

Third Wednesdays of Each Month 

Coffee at 'Jack & Co Pymble' followed by SOAP with Topic of 

Discussion at Sacred Heart Church ‘crying room’ 

Socials and Masses 

Mark these dates in your calendar:  30 April  |  30 July  |  29 October 

For more information please contact Chris on crgreedy@hotmail.com  

http://youtube.com/@IreneuszCzech
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Parish Prayer Zone 
Praying for others gets our focus off ourselves and onto the needs of those around us. As we “carry each other’s burdens,” we “will fulfil the law of 

Christ” (Galatians 6:2). Praying for each other makes us stronger and helps us to grow our faith and Christian love.  

Recently Deceased:  

Joan O’Donnell, Jane Williams, Jean Allas, Catherine Sanchez, Patsy Purcell 

Death Anniversaries:  

Elizabeth & MK George, Kerry Oei, Trenna Scanlan, Mike Soh Thiam Poh, Orfed Calacoci, Florinda Menezes 

Prayers for the sick: 

Pamela Seaman, Joseph Hendryjanto, Margaret Browne, Danny Ung 

Weekly prayer intention: 

This week we pray for the souls of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 

If you would like the names of your relatives to be included in the prayer list (anniversary of deaths, recently deceased, illnesses, wedding               

celebration or anniversaries, birthdays, etc.) please contact the Parish Office by midday each Wednesday. Remember that due to privacy policy, 

names of the sick can only be put on the bulletin with permission of the immediate family. This list will be updated every month and we would               

appreciate if we are advised of any updates. Thank you.  

WHAT’S ON IN OUR PARISH THIS WEEK 
 

Sunday, 16 February 
8:00am   Mass at OLPS (Quiet Mass)  
9:30am   Mass at Sacred Heart  
6:00pm   Mass at Sacred Heart  
 
 

Tuesday, 18 February 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

7:30pm Charismatic Prayer Group 

 

Wednesday, 19 February 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

7:00pm Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 

7:00pm Pymble Men’s Discussion Evening 

7:30pm Baptism formation class 

 

Thursday, 20 February 

9:00am Mass at Sacred Heart  

 

Friday, 21 February 

9:00am Mass at Sacred Heart followed by 

  Adoration and Litany to the Sacred 

  Heart of Jesus 

10:00 Bible Study 

7:00pm Men’s Dinner at Greengate Hotel 

     

Saturday, 22 February 

The Chair of St Peter, apostle (Feast) 

9:00am Mass at OLPS with Morning Prayer 
5:00pm Mass at OLPS  
   
Sunday, 23 February 

8:00am   Mass at OLPS (Quiet Mass)  
9:30am   Mass at Sacred Heart  
6:00pm   Mass at Sacred Heart  

The Rosary is recited after all weekday Masses at Sacred 

 
 
 
 

 
 
The First Collection goes to the upkeep of 
the clergy, Salvatorian Regional Office and 
the Broken Bay Diocese sustentation funds.  
 

The Second Collection goes towards 
maintaining our Churches and the upkeep of 
the Parish, supporting the ministries of our 
Parish (including our Sacramental programs 
and Catechist work), helping us continue our 
good works and loving outreach.  
 
We are so grateful for your ongoing support. 
 

 
     First Collection    Second Collection 
 

 
 
 

DAILY PRAYER 

FOR 

VOCATIONS 
 

Heavenly Father, we praise You for 

Your goodness and thank You for Your 

gifts. Help us respond to and live out 

our mission in the Church. Assist all 

Your people to know their vocation in 

life and help them to prepare for it. Call 

many to be priests, deacons and 

consecrated men and women for Your 

greater glory, and for the service of 

Your people. Give those whom You call 

the grace to respond generously and to 

persevere faithful. We ask this through 

Christ our Lord.  

Amen. 

Please pray daily for all clergy using the prayer provided on the side. Additionally, say a prayer each day for the 

priests listed in the calendar below  
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The Father Chris Riley Youth Off The Streets meals program returns for 
2025. Parish community volunteers provide home cooked frozen 
meals for the program. 
 
Frozen meal donations for February should be dropped off at the 
Parish office between 9am and 10am on Friday, 21 February 2025. At 
10am sharp, the meals will be transported to Youth Off The Streets. 
Frozen meal collections are scheduled for the third Friday of each 
month (the Good Friday collection moves to the day before, 
Thursday). 
 
Meals are always needed. Can you help? If you would like to help by 
contributing some of your skills in preparing meals or to provide 
transport for the meals then please contact the Parish office. 
 
Your contribution helps to feed needy homeless youth within the 
Youth Off The Streets program. Youth Off The Streets believes in 
young people. The program provides opportunities for disadvantaged 
youth to build a safe and stable future. 
 
Thank you for your support and we wish you all of the very best for 
2025. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

During the Jubilee Year, we will be having Taize Holy 
Hour with the Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament on 
the First Sunday of each month from 5pm to 5:55pm, 
before our 6pm Mass at Sacred Heart Church Pymble.  
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Please inform the Parish Office if you have recently changed your address, 

phone number or email.  For Parishioners who give via credit card, please 

let us know if your credit card has expired or if you have changed             

your card. Thank you! 

Do you have a question about the Catholic faith? Go to 

catholic.com and type in your question. You will have the 

answer straight away.  

Collection Weekend 

(Saturday 15th and Sunday 16th of February 2025)  
 

Our First Fruits Offering is on this weekend and for the next two 

Sundays.  

 

This weekend will be the start of our First Fruits Offering. This program 

aims to ease the financial burden on our Parish through special regular 

gifts from our Parishioners. Our Pope has been calling on us to be a 

more missionary church - to renew our faith, become better stewards 

of what we own, and care deeply for each other. Please collect the 

envelope at the back of the church. Pray for God’s guidance to help 

you decide your offering. Please consider your financial position, and   

consider regular giving and/or leaving a gift in your Will (bequest). 

What a wonderful way to make a lasting contribution to your Parish. 

Please speak with Fr Irek about whether you can contribute this way. 

We are grateful for your offering. God Bless you.  

IS GOD CALLING YOU TO 
MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN 
VOCATIONS MINISTRY? 

 

SERRA VOCATIONS MASS AND DINNER MEETING  
THURSDAY, 27 FEBRUARY 2025  

AT SACRED HEART CHURCH, 2 RICHARD PORTER WAY PYMBLE  
COMMENCING WITH MASS AT 7.00 PM 

 

OUR MASS CELEBRANT AND AFTER DINNER SPEAKER WILL BE  
BISHOP DAVID WALKER  

HIS TOPIC: THE HOLY FATHER'S 3RD ENCYCLICAL, "FRATELLI TUTTI," 
The Encyclical aims to promote a universal aspiration toward 

fraternity and social friendship.  
 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME, SO PLEASE COME AND SEE. 
 

Please remember to pray every day for vocations to the priesthood, 
diaconate, the consecrated life, ecclesial women, all seminarians, novices, 
and for the residence of Joseph House Discernment Centre. Please also 
pray for the perseverance of existing vocations.  
 

For catering purposes kindly telephone Henry or Anna Leung on             
0478 083 116 or email annayytleung@yahoo.com.au or telephone Terry 
Scanlan on 0438 887 295 or email terry_scanlan@bigpond.com if you 
are planning to attend.  

2025 Welcome Cocktail Party 
 

It was so wonderful to see so many from our Parish join us at our 
Welcome Cocktail Party last Saturday evening at OLPS Church. Your 
presence truly made the evening special, and we are so grateful for 
the time, joy, and connections shared. It was a wonderful chance to 

gather together, celebrate, and strengthen our community. 

A heartfelt thank you to everyone who helped organize and make the 
church cocktail party such a success! Your time, effort, and attention to 

detail truly made the event memorable.  
 

We look forward to seeing you all at future events, and may you 
continue to feel the warmth and spirit of fellowship                                       

we experienced together. 

http://catholic.com
mailto:annayytleung@yahoo.com.au
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Children’s Liturgy  
Sacred Heart Church 

 
 

Children are welcome to join us at our Children’s liturgy at Sacred 
Heart Church. Children’s Liturgy is a great way to engage and 

nourish the children of our Parish with God’s Word.  
 

Our next session at Sacred Heart will be at our  
9:30am Mass on Sunday, 23 February. 

 

Please join us for Children’s Liturgy at our Church. If you would 
like to join our team, please contact the Parish Office.   

It is a wonderful faith enriching experience for the  
children of our Parish. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Care Broken Bay Home Care Services 
 

CatholicCare is our social care agency in the Diocese of Broken 

Bay. We have been supporting the Northern Sydney, Northern 

Beaches and Central Coast communities for 35 years. We 

understand many seniors prefer to stay at home as they age. The 

Government’s funding for Home Care Packages can help you live 

independently at home for longer. We want to know if our Home 

Care Packages are of interest to you, or a loved one and want to 

prioritise the needs of our parishioners before we promote to the 

general public.  As a Catholic organisation we want the seniors we 

support to know they are truly cherished  and valued and we’re 

confident our services will be very well received. There’s no 

obligation to partner with us. We may contact you to discuss your 

needs, but you’re welcome to opt-out at anytime. 

 

For further information, please contact Catholic Care at 1800 32 

4924 or via info@catholiccaredbb.org.au. 

mailto:info@catholiccaredbb.org.au
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Notice regarding the 
Holy Doors 
 
We would like to clarify that the Holy 
Doors in our parish are symbolic 
decorations and are not part of the 
official Jubilee Holy Doors. 
 
For the Jubilee of Mercy in 2015-16, 
Pope Francis introduced the 
innovation of Holy Doors at 
cathedrals around the world for pilgrims to pass through. However, 
for the Holy Year 2025, Pope Francis is returning to the tradition of 
having Holy Doors only at the Vatican and in Rome. 
 
The Diocese of Broken Bay does have three official Jubilee Shrines of 
Hope, each with a focus on different aspects of our faith: 
 

• Gosford Parish: A shrine for families, with a relic of Pope Saint 
John Paul II  

• Chatswood Parish: A shrine for young people, with a relic of 
Blessed Carlo Acutis  

• Manly Freshwater Parish: A shrine for priests and vocations, with 
a relic of Saint John Vianney 
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Ash Wednesday Services will be held at 

Sacred Heart Church, Pymble 

9am and 7pm 

OLPS Church, West Pymble 

11:40am 

Ash Wednesday 

5 March 2025 

www.loretonh.nsw.edu.au/enrolments/open-day/ 
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A GIFT IN YOUR WILL— 
YOUR LEGACY 
After providing for family members in your Will, 

have you ever considered leaving a Gift directly to your local Parish?  This is 

called a Legacy, Bequest of Gift in Will. 
 

Over the years, many people who have left a special connection to their Faith 

have left part of their estate to the Parish. Like a gift to a charity. a gift in your Will 

to the Church ensures other members of our community receive the spiritual care 

and guidance that has been so important to you and your family. 
 

YOUR PARISH 

Many parishes are in need of funding to restore buildings, improve facilities and 

expand on services for the community. The pastoral outreach that has been 

important to you will continue for our children, our grandchildren and future 

generations of Catholics.  
 

If you would like more information on Gifts in Wills, please contact Fr. Ireneusz.        

Email: Fr.ireneusz@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Confirmation at Pymble 2025 

Registration  for Confirmation is now open! 

At Baptism, your child began a lifelong journey and a 
way of life. At Confirmation, the graces received in 
Baptism are sealed with the reception of the seven Gifts 
of the Holy Spirit. 
 

Confirmation is open to children, who are aged 8 and above  
(in Year 3 and above), who have been baptised Catholic. 
 

Registration for Confirmation is now open: 

www.trybooking.com/CYVZN 
The important dates are presented as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Registration for Confirmation is now open and will close on 
Thursday, 20 March 2025. You can register your child via the 
following link: https://www.trybooking.com/CYVZN.  
 
Please contact the sacraments@pymblecatholicparish.org.au if you 
have any questions. 

Event Date and Time 

• Parent & Candidate 
Information Meeting 
(Compulsory) 

Saturday, 22 March 
3:00pm 
Sacred Heart Church 

• Home Group Facilitators 
Information Session 
(Compulsory for Home 
Group Facilitators) 

Sunday, 23 March 
3:00pm 
Sacred Heart Church 

• Preparation Program: 

Two formation sessions (Parish-

facilitated or home-based parent 

driven group) 

1st Parish-facilitated group 
Saturday, 29 March at 3pm 
Sunday, 30 March at 10:30am 
Sacred Heart Church 
 
2nd Parish-facilitated group 
Saturday, 5 April at 3pm 
Sunday, 6 April at 10:30am 
Sacred Heart Church 

• Presentation Mass Saturday, 5 April or Sunday, 6 April at 
any Mass, either Church 

• Practice Sunday, 4 May at 3pm 
Sacred Heart  

• Service Thursday, 8 May 
5:30pm 
Sacred Heart Church 
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Liturgy of the Word                             Year C 
Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Entrance Antiphon Cf Psalm 30: 3-4 
 

Be my protector, O God, 
a mighty stronghold to save me. 
For you are my rock, my stronghold! 
Lead me, guide me, for the sake of your name. 
 

First Reading         Jeremiah 17: 5-8 
 

A reading from the prophet Jeremiah 
 
The Lord says this: 
 
‘A curse on the man who puts his trust in man, 
who relies on things of flesh, 
whose heart turns from the Lord. 
He is like dry scrub in the wastelands: 
if good comes, he has no eyes for it, 
he settles in the parched places of the wilderness, 
a salt land, uninhabited. 
 
‘A blessing on the man who puts his trust in the 
Lord, 
with the Lord for his hope. 
He is like a tree by the waterside  
that thrusts its roots to the stream: 
when the heat comes it feels no alarm, 
its foliage stays green; 
it has no worries in a year of drought, 
and never ceases to bear fruit.’ 
 
Responsorial Psalm   Ps 1: 1-4 R.Ps 39:5  
 
(R.)  Happy are they who hope in the Lord. 
 

1. Happy indeed is the man 
 who follows not the counsel of the wicked; 
 nor lingers in the way of sinners 
 nor sits in the company of scorners, 
 but whose delight is the law of the Lord 
 and who ponders his law day and night.  (R.) 
 
2. He is like a tree that is planted 
 beside the flowing waters, 
 that yields its fruit in due season 
 and whose leaves shall never fade; 
 and all that he does shall prosper. (R.) 
 
3. Not so are the wicked, not so! 
 For they like winnowed chaff 
 shall be driven away by the wind. 
 for the Lord guards the way of the just 
 but the way of the wicked leads to doom. (R.) 

 
Second Reading       1 Corinthians 15: 12, 16-20 
 

A reading from the first letter of St Paul to the 
Corinthians 
 
If Christ raised from the dead is what has been 
preached, how can some of you be saying that 
there is no resurrection of the dead? For if the 
dead are not raised, Christ has not been raised, 
and if Christ has not been raised, you are still in 
your sins. And what is more serious, all who have 
died in Christ have perished. If our hope in Christ 
has been for this life only, we are the most 
unfortunate of all people.  
 
But Christ has in fact been raised from the dead, 
the first-fruits of all who have fallen asleep.  

Gospel Acclamation   Luke 6: 23 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Rejoice and be glad; 
your reward is great in heaven. 
Alleluia! 
 
 
Gospel         Luke 6: 17, 20-26 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to 
Luke 
 

 
Jesus came down with the Twelve and stopped 
at a piece of level ground where there was a 
large gathering of his disciples with a great 
crowd of people from all parts of Judaea and 
from Jerusalem and from the coastal region 
of Tyre and Sidon who had come to hear him 
and to be cured of their diseases.  
 
Then fixing his eyes on his disciples he said:  
 
‘How happy are you who are poor; yours is the 
kingdom of God. 
Happy you who are hungry now: you shall be 
satisfied. 
Happy you who weep now: you shall laugh. 
 
‘Happy are you when people hate you, drive you 
out, abuse you, denounce your name as 
criminal, on account of the Son of Man. Rejoice 
when that day comes and dance for joy, for then 
your reward will be great in heaven. This was 
the way their ancestors treated the prophets.  
 
‘But alas for you who are rich: you are having 
your consolation now. 
Alas for you who have your fill now: you shall go 
hungry. 
Alas for you who laugh now: you shall mourn 
and weep. 
 
‘Alas for you when the world speaks well of you! 
This was the way their ancestors treated the 
false prophets.’  
 
Gospel Reflection 
 
Meditation: When you encounter misfortune, 
grief, or tragic loss, how do you respond? With 
fear or faith? With passive resignation or with 
patient hope and trust in God? We know from 
experience that no one can escape all of the 
inevitable trials of life - pain, suffering, sickness, 
and death. When Jesus began to teach his 
disciples he gave them a "way of happiness" 
that transcends every difficulty and trouble that 
can weigh us down with grief and despair. Jesus 
began his sermon on the mount by 
addressingthe issue of where true happiness 
can be found. The word beatitude literally 
means happiness or blessedness. Jesus' way of 
happiness, however, demands a transformation 
from within - a conversion of heart and mind 
which can only come about through the gift and 
working of the Holy Spirit.   

True happiness can only be fulfilled in God 
How can one possibly find happiness in 
poverty, hunger, mourning, and persecution? If 
we want to be filled with the joy and happiness 
of heaven, then we must empty ourselves of 
all that would shut God out of our hearts. 
Poverty of spirit finds ample room and joy in 
possessing God alone as the greatest treasure 
possible. Hunger of the spirit seeks 
nourishment and strength in God's word and 
Spirit. Sorrow and mourning over wasted life 
and sin leads to joyful freedom from the 
burden of guilt and oppression.  
 
The beatitudes strengthen us in virtue and 
excellence 
Ambrose (339-397 A.D), an early church father 
and bishop of Milan, links the beatitudes with 
the four cardinal virtues which strengthen us in 
living a life of moral excellence. He writes: "Let 
us see how St. Luke encompassed the eight 
blessings in the four. We know that there are 
four cardinal virtues: temperance, justice, 
prudence and fortitude. One who is poor in 
spirit is not greedy. One who weeps is not 
proud but is submissive and tranquil. One who 
mourns is humble. One who is just does not 
deny what he knows is given jointly to all for 
us. One who is merciful gives away his own 
goods. One who bestows his own goods does 
not seek another's, nor does he contrive a trap 
for his neighbour. These virtues are 
interwoven and interlinked, so that one who 
has one may be seen to have several, and a 
single virtue befits the saints. Where virtue 
abounds, the reward too abounds... Thus 
temperance has purity of heart and spirit, 
justice has compassion, patience has peace, 
and endurance has gentleness."  
 
No one can live without joy 
God reveals to the humble of heart the true 
source of abundant life and happiness. Jesus 
promises his disciples that the joys of heaven 
will more than compensate for the troubles 
and hardships they can expect in this world. 
Thomas Aquinas said: "No person can live 
without joy. That is why someone deprived of 
spiritual joy goes after carnal pleasures." Do 
you know the joy and happiness of hungering 
and thirsting for God alone?  
 

© Servants of the Word 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
To access Fr Irek’s homily on                  
YouTube, please scan the                                      
QR code: 

 

https://www.liturgyhelp.com/ritual/lectionary/LectionaryListPsalm%7Cpsm
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Pymble Parish Roster 22 & 23 February 2025 

 Sacred Heart 
 (Pymble) 

Sunday 
9:30am 

Sunday 
6pm 

Acolytes T McLeod P Adams 

Altar Servers A & C Centofanti N Adams 

Readers 
E Johnston 

V Waggett 
M A Bannister 

Altar Society 22 February:  M Hodgkinson 

Counters 23 February:   M Tang / J Witcombe / Volunteer needed 

Children’s Corner  

OLPS  

(West Pymble) 

Saturday  
5:00pm 

Sunday  
8:00am 

Acolytes J Pease I Chisholm 

Altar Servers E & Z Victor E & M Rothemund 

Readers A Makepeace L Treacy 

Altar Cloth 22 February:  P Ryan 
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ALLEN EATHER PROPERTY WASH 

Renew your homes appearance. 
A professional ‘soft wash’ removal of mould, 

surface and ingrained grime and cobwebs from all 
exterior surfaces.  

We also high pressure clean pathways, pool 
surrounds and driveways. 

 

10% discount to Pymble Parishioners 

 

Please call Alan Eather  
0411 212 068 

 for an obligation free quote 
alan@propertywash.net.au  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

02  8833 2500 

1300 418 283 

www.turnerfreeman.com.au 

Judith Agusti Guitar 
Studies 

 

Classical & Contemporary guitar 

lessons at my Killara studio. 
 

AMEB exams optional. 

For children (9+) & adults. 

20+ years teaching experience. 
 

Contact: 0416 314 650 

judy.agusti.lloyd@gmail.com  

mailto:alan@propertywash.net.au
http://www.turnerfreeman.com.au/

